Early Notice and Public Review of a Proposed 
Activity in a Wetland
To:
All interested Agencies, Groups and Individuals

This is to give notice that Hardy County Rural Development Authority has determined that the following proposed action under the HUD Community Planning and Development - Community Development Fund is located in a wetland, and Hardy County Rural Development Authority will be identifying and evaluating practicable alternatives to locating the action within the wetlands and the potential impacts on the wetlands from the proposed action, as required by Executive Order 11990, in accordance with HUD regulations at 24 CFR 55.20 in Subpart C Procedures for Making Determinations on Floodplain Management and Protection of Wetlands.  The proposed project location is Latitude 39.295016 North and Longitude ‑78.984838 West in Moorefield, Hardy County, West Virginia.  The extent of the wetland was determined using the United States Fish and Wildlife Service - National Wetland Inventory Mapper.  The proposed activity includes the development of the Crites Industrial Park Project and includes water and sewer infrastructure to the proposed industrial park.  Potential impacts to wetlands includes approximately 5 acres of palustrine wetlands which appear to be surface connected to waters of the U.S., including the South Branch River.
There are three primary purposes for this notice.  First, people who may be affected by activities in wetlands and those who have an interest in the protection of the natural environment should be given an opportunity to express their concerns and provide information about these areas.  Commenters are encouraged to offer alternative sites outside of the wetlands, alternative methods to serve the same project purpose, and methods to minimize and mitigate project impacts on the floodplain/wetland.  Second, an adequate public notice program can be an important public educational tool.  The dissemination of information and request for public comment about wetlands can facilitate and enhance Federal efforts to reduce the risks and impacts associated with the occupancy and modification of these special areas.  Third, as a matter of fairness, when the Federal government determines it will participate in actions taking place in wetlands, it must inform those who may be put at greater or continued risk.

Written comments must be received by Hardy County Rural Development Authority at the following address on or May 2, 2025 [a minimum 15 calendar day comment period will begin the day after the publication and end on the 16th day after the publication]:  Hardy County Rural Development Authority, 223 N Main Street, Suite 102, Moorefield, West Virginia 26801 and 304-530-3047, Attention: Mallie Combs, Executive Director.  A full description of the project may also be reviewed from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at 223 N. Main Street, Suite 102, Moorefield, West Virginia 26801 and https://hardycountywv.com/.  Comments may also be submitted via email at hardyrda@hardynet.com. 
Date: April 16, 2025

